
 

 

 
Vacation Bible School 

Prayer Walk 
 

Sunday, July 12th at 6:00pm 
 

Prayer will be in each room that  

Vacation Bible School occurs in. 

Music, Missions, Crafts, Recreation, 

Snack, Bible Study, Worship Rally. 

Prayer will be for each person involved. 

VBS Director, Pastor, Group Leaders, 

Support Team, and Children 

The Personnel Committee request PRAYER for Youth/Recreation Minister 

for the First Baptist Church of Cheyenne 
 

We are currently looking for a full time youth minister.  Responsibilities will  

include working with the Sunday School teaching team, youth outreach, youth 

discipleship, youth activities which include DNOW, YEC, Falls Creek, See You 

At The Pole, et al.  Responsibilities also include recreation events in our gym. 

During the school year these can be weekly.  
 

Our Prayer Profile: 
 

 We are praying for someone who will relate well to youth, parents, and 

community in a small town.  Involvement in youth, church and community events 

is essential.  Cheyenne is a wonderful community where the churches, school, and 

community are mutually supportive. 

 

 We are praying for someone with a strong work ethic.  We have a strong 

spiritual burden to reach and disciple youth.  We are looking for someone to fully 

commit to the youth ministry. 

 

 We are praying for a team player as part of our staff.  Church leadership 

works together in developing the program of the church.  The youth minister will 

participate in staff meetings and calendar planning.  The youth minister will also 

work closely with a parent leadership team. 

 

 We are praying for someone with strong planning and implementing skills, 

which enables him to carry out responsibilities and assignments.  

 

 We are praying for someone who will be a positive Christian leader and  

influence for our youth and church.   

 

 We are praying for a capable communicator of Christian truths through  

Bible study, missions, worship and other activities.  

Important Dates to know: 
 

July 5: Frisbee Sunday 5-8pm 

July 8: VBS Enrollment Pool Party 6:00pm 

July 12: Adult I - Fellowship Lunch 

July 13-17: Vacation Bible School 9-Noon 

July 19: VBS Program 10:50 a.m. service 

August 7: YEC 

August 9: Adult I - Fellowship Lunch 

August 12: Youth Back to School Bash 

August 12: Club K.I.C.K Back2School Party 

August 16-19: County Wide Revival 

August 19: Worker Mtg for Club K.I.C.K 

August 26: Club K.I.C.K. Kickoff! 

August 28-30: Mission Cheyenne 

August 30: 5th Sunday Sing 

September 2: Club K.I.C.K. Starts 

September 13: Adult I - Fellowship Lunch 

September 14-16: Branson Trip 

September 20: Church Conference 

September 23: See You At the Pole 

September 25-27: D-Now Weekend 

September 27-30: Revival 

October 11: Adult I - Fellowship Lunch 

October 25: Round-Up Sunday 

November 8: Adult I - Fellowship Lunch 

November 29: Hanging of the Green 

December 13: Cantata 
 

*Not a complete list of Church events* 

*Dates subject to change* 

Vacation  
Bible School 
 July 13-17th 

 

Pray that kids and  
workers will seek Jesus 

with all their hearts  
before, during & after 

VBS. 

Adult I Fellowship Luncheon 

July 12 at 12:00 
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Frisbee Sunday 

July 5th * 5:00pm * @ City Park 

Games and Hot Dogs  

for everyone! 
We will also help  

clean up the Park! 

 Opportunity for Housing Purchase 
Last Sunday the deacons, finance committee, 

properties committee and trustees met after 

church to consider an opportunity to purchase 

a home for our youth ministry staff. We are 

looking at a 2013 Solitaire 18 x 80 home. It is 

currently owned by the Torrance family. The 

price is $48,000 including porches and  

skirting. There will be additional cost of 

around $10,000 to move and get it all set up. 

We will be seeking city approval to place the 

home on the NE corner of 7th and Clay, or 

just south of our bus barn. That property was 

donated to the church by the Leach family. 

The home is three bed rooms and two baths. 

It has a large open kitchen, dinning and family 

room. The master bed room has a large walk in 

closet.  It is approximately 1360 square feet. 

That is less than $45 a square foot. You will 

be able to receive a hand out Sunday morning 

or you can come by the office. After touring 

the home, the deacons and committee  

members unanimously agreed to recommend  

the purchase of the home. The group voted to 

bring this opportunity before the church this 

coming Sunday in a special called business 

meeting immediately following morning  

worship. The personnel committee also  

believes that our search for a youth minister 

will be greatly aided by having a very nice 

home like this to show.   

Summer Greetings, 
We are right in the middle of summer. Hope 
yours is going great. There are so many things 
going on that I thought I would give you a 
heads up on some of it. You will especially 
want to read more about the opportunity we 
have to provide a house of our future youth 
minister. 
YOUTH MINISTER: Yes we are looking. It is 
very difficult during the Falls Creek season to 
make contacts. But yes we are praying,  
seeking, and preparing. 
PLAYGROUND: Perhaps by the time you 
read this our new playground will be up and 
running. We will have dedication on July 12. 
UPSTAIRS AIR CONDITIONING: Some 
great guys have installed four windows units 
upstairs to help support our existing AC unit.  
This will be a great help during the summer.  
ADDITIONAL PARKING: We are blessed to 
be able to add two strategic parking areas for 
our church campus. We still need to move 
some dirt. (Call me if you know someone who 
wants it)  But we are going to add some great 
and much needed parking. 
BUS LETTERING: Jon Robinson added the 
church name to the side of our new bus, and 
back of both buses. Now you can tell to whom 
it belongs. 
NEW CHAIRS: Well this is one of those  
stories that happens in churches. We ordered 
more chairs for the youth room. These were 
intended to use when we  had big programs in 
the family center as well. However, the wrong 
size came in and now the children’s  
department has new chairs. It worked out fine.   
NEW ROOFS: Insurance is paying for all 
shingle roofs to be replaced.  
HOUSING FOR YOUTH MINISTER: Read 
the next column.  We have exciting news. 
Blessings, 
Dennis 

VBS Pre-Enrollment Pool Party! 

July 8 at 6:00pm at City Pool 


